
Lorrin Hirano 
1212 Nuuanu Avenue 604 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96817 
Phone: (808) 533-5842 

February 29, 2016 

The Honorable Senator Gilbert S. C. Keith-Agaran, Chair 
The Honorable Senator Maile S. L. Shimabukuro, Vice Chair 
Members of the Senate Committee On Judiciary and Labor 
Conference Room 016, State Capitol 
415 South Beretania Street 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Re: Hedring Date: Tuesday, March 1, 2016 at 9:05 a.m. 
Testimony IN SUPPORT of Senate Bill 2329 Relating To 
Security Interests In Real Property 

Dear Senator Keith-Agaran, Senator Shimabukuro, and Members of the Senate Committee On Judiciary 
and Labor: 

Thank you for considering this testimony in support of Senate Bill 2329. In my experience, it is 
common for lenders to secure their loans with both mortgages and assignments of the borrower's rights 
in leases and rents. These security interests are often recorded in the bureau of conveyances and the 
office of the assistant registrar as separate documents with separate document numbers. 

When the loans are paid and satisfied, we have seen many instances where the parties will 
make sure to record a release of the mortgage, but they overlook the need to record a 
release/reassignment of the security interest in the leases and rents. The result is that there are many 
of these recorded assignments that are no longer enforceable but continue to clog the public record 
because they continue to be found in subsequent title searches involving the property. 

Title companies currently have authority under Hawaii Revised Statutes Section 506-8 to 
institute a procedure for recording a release of a satisfied mortgage where the lender has failed to do 
so; however, there is"no corresponding mechanism for clearing the public record of the assignments of 
leases and rents. The current version of Senate Bill 2329 is designed to allow this. 

The benefit to the public will be that title companies will be better able to facilitate clearing 
extraneous security interests from titles to real property. 

I appreciate the opportunity to submit this testimony in support of Senate Bill 2329, and 
respectfully request that the Committee vote in favor of the Bill. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~ 
Lorrin Hirano 


